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. Executive Board Meeting
v January 9, 1991

The meeting was held in the city-county building and was called
to order by Tom Frederick at 9:30 a.m.

Board Members Present:

Tom Frederick, Steve Wills, Jean Franz, Tina Cordova, Tom
Poynter, Kandyce Hannon, John Curtis, Jim Brewer, and John
Thorstad, Jim Priester.

Board Members Not Present:
Tom Hathaway and Ernie Gravatt.

Secretary's Report:

Jim Brewer moved to amend the minutes to reflect the next meeting
as January 9, 1991. John Curtis seconded. The minutes were
unanimously approved as amended.

Treasurer's Report:
No report. ’

Bylaws Committee Update: —
Jean Franz reported that she will submit proposals to the

. ‘ committee.

Legislative Statué Report: -
— —____ Resolution on Probation Officer. salaries was adopted today.

SB 42 is the new probation subsidy bill. Kandyce and John have
not been able to meet with representatives. Tom received a
letter from Senator Pease which states that the Senator agrees
with a bi-partisan effort. Tom also received a letter from Alan
Serinek, Director Elkhart County Court Services which raised a
couple of issues of concern.

Tom Frederick will send a letter to Senator Pease outlining areas
of concern regarding SB 42.

Update on Lake County:
Lake County gave a 3% raise but did not comply with the salary
schedule. They are continuing to work toward an understanding.

Education Committee:
Tom Poynter presented information regarding the proposed Crises
Intervention program. There was some discussion regarding the
cost of the program.
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Girls School Report:

Tom Frederick wrote a letter the ICA President inguiring abcut
the status of the Girls school meetings. He suggested that
people be notified of any updated information.

Position Statements:

Tom Frederick submitted drafts to the board. He also submitted a
copy of a letter to Judge Zore containing the POPAI position
statement regarding parity between probation and parole officers.

Lobbyist:

Tom Frederick received a letter from Doug Simmons with a bill
enclosed for $3000.00. John Curtis moved to pay Doug Simmons
one-half of his bill and the other half 1later. John Thorstad
seconded. Jim Priester proposed that we pay only $1000.00 now
and the rest later. The motion with amendment was unanimously
approved.

Annual Meeting:

The annual meeting is scheduled for May 14th and 15th. Tina
seacat will contact Cathy Springer about adding our meeting to
the end of the first day and mentioning the meeting in the
program. Tina will also contact the Ramada and schedule a room
for the Hospitality Suite.

supplies:
It is getting cumbersome to move POPAI merchandise from northern
Indiana to Indianapolis for all of the meetings. Jim Brewer

moved to allow for the purchase of a foot locker or trunk in
which to store the merchandise. Tom Poynter seconded. Unanimous
vote.

Elections:

Elections for the odd numbered districts and the Vvice-President
and Treasurer are to be held in May. Intent to run forms will be
available and should be turned in by March 15, 1991. -

ICAADS

Art Kozumplik, President of ICAADS, was interested in a combined
lobbying effort. Tom Frederick approached Doug simmons about the
idea. He suggested that there may be some conflicts in the
future and it would bhe a better idea to remain separate. Tom
spoke to Art and explained what Doug's ideas.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for February 13, 1991.




